
 

Colusa Police Department 
Monthly Report for June 2025 

  

 Monthly Activities           

 City Council Meetings 

 Participated in meeting with Colusa Medical Center referencing Panic Alarms 

 Attended Colusa County Task Force Steering Committee Meeting 

 Participated in on-site job walk thru at Arco Project in Town and Country Center 

 Coordinated and implemented road closures for the annual Fair Parade 

 Assisted CHP with Colusa County Fair law enforcement coverage 

Monthly Statistics           

 

 There were 290 calls for service for patrol officers with 15 agency assists.  The call volume in 
June decreased from that of May.     

 During June, there were 19 in-custody arrests.  There were 3 citations issued in lieu of a subject 
being booked in jail.  There were 3 domestic violence related incidents reported.  There were 4 
reports initiated.   

 During the month of June, officers initiated 278 traffic enforcement stops.  There were 83 
citations issued.  The were a variety of citations issued which included cell phone use violations, 
speed violations, and stop sign violations.  There were no reportable traffic collisions.  ‘Hit and 
Run’ collisions are not included in these statistics but instead are included in crime statistics.  
There were no DUI related arrests. 

 The Police Services Manager handled 80 calls for service during the month of June.  These calls 
for service don’t include telephone calls handled by the Police Services Manager.   
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Items of Interest            

 The 2025 Colusa County Fair Parade and Fair went off ‘without a hitch’.  There were no 
significant incidents at the Fair nor in the City of Colusa as a result of incidents at the Fair.  This 
is a ‘first’ in many years. 

 The major case during the month of June goes to Officer Herrera.  Officer Herrera located a 
suspicious vehicle during his graveyard patrol shift.  Sgt. Hogan arrived shortly thereafter to 
assist.  Officer Herrera contacted the occupants of the vehicle which included Austin Mitchell 
and Erika Antrobus.  Both Mitchell and Antrobus were suspects in a series of thefts in both the 
City of Colusa and the City of Williams.  Several stolen sets of keys along with other items were 
located.  The stolen property linked Mitchell and Antrobus to not only thefts in Colusa County 
but also in Yuba City.  The contact with them also resulted in search warrants at their residence 
and their vehicle along with DNA samples from both Mitchell and Antrobus.  Both remain in 
custody at the Colusa County Jail. 

 On June 30th, two new police officer trainees started the Butte College Police Academy.  
Trainees Azevedo and Rodriguez will attend the academy full time for over 5 months.  Their 
anticipated graduation date is December 5th.   

 Tis the season to grab the boat and head to the Sacramento River to go fishing.  If you are 
launching from the Colusa State Park, don’t forget to pay the boat launch fee of $13.00.  Yes, 
there is a boat launch fee and failure to pay is a violation of 550 Colusa City Code.  
Approximately 11 vehicles were cited in one day alone.  

 Once again, the scammers are back and target the elderly.  Suspects representing themselves 
as members of local law enforcement and/or law enforcement from the federal government do 
not collect any restitution payments nor fines for someone’s identity being falsely used.  You 
will never be asked for payment specifically in cash, gold, or bit coin.  These scams often begin 
with calls or emails.  Simply, do not answer calls or respond to emails from suspicious phone 
numbers or email addresses.  If you do receive suspicious emails and/or phone calls, please 
contact your local jurisdiction.    
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 


